LONGHILLS VILLAGE POA ANNUAL BOARD MEETING
May 5th, 2019
 Meeting called to order by Anthony Baker @ 2:05pm
In Attendance
Anthony Baker – Chair, Perry Faver, Cindy Stracener, Kayla Ferris-Judkins, Josh Judkins, Teresa Price, Jason Schlau
53 residents/members in attendance
[bookmark: _GoBack]Neighborhood Update
1. Anthony Baker opened the meeting at 2:05 pm. and introduced the current board members.   
2. After doing so, Perry Faver spoke on the main compliance issues in the neighborhood.  Issues such as parking on the streets, maintaining yards, basketball goals in the street, and trash cans left out in view.  He mentioned that many residents that he has contacted has complied to their notices.  He also stated the board’s actions toward noncompliance if not addressed properly.
3. Kayla Ferris-Judkins spoke about the Membership committee’s duties, with handing out welcome baskets to new residents.  She asked the residents of LHV if they could assist her and the board by letting her know when they were aware a new neighbor moved in our community.
4. The activities were listed and shared with the members of LHV.  They included: The Annual Movie Night in September and the lighting of the neighborhood with Christmas lights in December.  Lights were repaired as needed during the year.
5. The financial statements for the years 2017 and 2018 were provided for the members.  There were no issues nor inquiries to the past expenditures and balance.  At the time of this meeting, Cindy Stracener reported that the POA had a little over $94,000.
6. Proposals for security patrol, security cameras and the potential ownership of the pool were presented to the members.  The security patrol would exist of actual policemen patrolling our neighborhood two to three times a week and on three-hour intervals each time.  The price would be about $14,000 annually.  The security cameras would be placed at all four entrances of our neighborhood and would capture all license plates of vehicles entering and exiting the neighborhood.  If a police report is presented, then a video could be requested by the victim of theft or harm.  The cost of having the security cameras would be a one-time fee of $14,000 to install, with possible minimal maintenance costs if damaged or if stop working.  The probability of maintaining the pool is currently being researched as far as insurance, pool maintenance, fobs and locks and ID cards.  Lindsey is offering a quit deed to LHV for $1, with the conditions being if the pool is not being operated in a recreational way, it will revert back to Lindsey, Inc., Discussion of pros and cons for all issues were presented by the board and by the members.  We decided at the meeting that a paper ballot vote would be sent out to the residents on all issues discussed.
7. The issue of late assessments and payments was discussed by the residents and the board.  Anthony Baker informed the members that there were quite a few payments that were not recorded as being paid and that he was only going by the information provided to him as the former Treasurer resigned and the information changed hands.  Going forward, the board pledged to do better in their bookkeeping duties.
8. New items involved the discussion of the waste services.  The board would research different companies and present it to the members.
9. The meeting was adjourned at 3:50 pm.






